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The Resolution of the 137th General Assembly of the BIE  
 
 
The 137th General Assembly of the International Exhibitions Bureau (BIE) was held 
today in Paris. The BIE adopted by unanimous vote the following resolution on 
congratulations and acclamation to the Japanese government and the Japan Association 
for the 2005 World Exposition.  
 
1. The Expo so far has enjoyed magnificent success. 
2. The majority of the visitors to the Expo have expressed satisfaction with its wonderful 
operation and content. 
3. This Expo has once again showed the world the positive meaning of World 
Expositions. 
4. All the members of the BIE from around the world have been warmly received by the 
Japan Association for the 2005 World Exposition. 
5. The BIE hopes for the continued success of EXPO 2005. 
 
The resolution was submitted by Carmen Sylvan, the representative of Canada. In order 
to present a progress report on EXPO 2005, the meeting was attended by 
Secretary-General Toshio Nakamura and other members of the Japan Association for the 
2005 World Exposition.  
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